

January 25,2024
The regular meeting of the Board of Supervisors of the Township of Cranberry for January 25,2024 was called to order by Matt McSparren Chairman. Those in attendance were Matt McSparren, Mike Deibert, Bob Betzold, and Chad Findlay (Contracted Consultant).  Guests were recorded in the attendance book.  This meeting was recorded.
PUBLIC COMMENTS - None.
ADOPTION OF AGENDA

· Mike Deibert made a motion to adopt the agenda, seconded by Matt McSparren, motion carried (Matt McSparren - yes, Mike Deibert – yes, Bob Betzold - yes).
1.  MINUTES
· Matt McSparren then asked for any additions or corrections to the minutes of the January 11,2024 meeting.  Mike Deibert made a motion to approve the minutes as presented.  Matt McSparren seconded, motion carried (Matt McSparren - yes, Mike Deibert – yes, Bob Betzold - yes).

2.  EXPENDITURES
· Mike Deibert made a motion to approve the expenditures, seconded by Matt McSparren, motion carried (Matt McSparren - yes, Mike Deibert – yes, Bob Betzold - yes).

3.  PERSONS/ITEMS ON THE AGENDA –

        1. Resolution 4-2024 for the Deed  of Dedication for Robert Street was presented by Chad Findlay.  The solicitor                  felt that this Resolution needed to be passed due to the Deed od Dedication date not matching the approves date by              the Supervisors. Matt McSparren made the motion to accept Resolution 4-2024. Mike Deibert seconded.  Motion                 carried. (Matt McSparren - yes, Mike Deibert – yes, Bob Betzold - yes).
       2.Letters of interest have been received for the zoning/hearing board.  William White submitted a letter of interest.                  Bob Betzold made a motion to approve Mr. White for the zoning/hearing board.  Mike Deibert seconded.  Motion                carried. (Matt McSparren - yes, Mike Deibert – yes, Bob Betzold - yes).
       3. Additional letters of interest had also been received for the zoning/hearing board.  It was decided to appoint Richard            Drelick, 1st alternate with Sandra Bender being 2nd alternate. Motion for this was made by Matt McSparren with Bob           Betzold making the second. Motion carried. (Matt McSparren - yes, Mike Deibert – yes, Bob Betzold - yes).

4.  STAFF REPORTS – 
          Contracted Consultant – Chad Findlay reported that a that executive sessions were held on January 17 for                   litigation and January 18th  & 19th  for personal.  At the January 18th meeting the Supervisors approved hiring                Bob  Betzold as a working Supervisor to help with snow plowing as needed.  He stated an GEOTECH                          application had been received from Blair Construction for a permit application to PA DEP for a retaining wall in              Sage Run. We have also received notification for D&H has applied for a water quality permit at Orchard Park.
 5.  PUBLIC COMMENTS – 
          Gordon Bickel spoke on US Census data on the increasing senior citizen population.
6.  COMMENTS OF MEMBERS – 
           Mike Deibert stated he had been involved in a Zoom meeting for the Horsecreek Road/State Route 157 intersection with PennDOT.  He stated that it did not meet the threshold for a traffic signal.  They are looking at some short-term alternatives there. He then stated that the PennVEST loan will be closing next week. 
   The next regular meeting of the Board of Supervisors of the Township of Cranberry will be February 8, 2024, at 10:30 AM. There being no further business, Bob Betzold made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 7:17PM. Seconded by Mike Deibert. Motion carried. (Matt McSparren -yes, Mike Deibert-yes, Bob Betzold-yes)
ATTEST:
Chad Findlay
Contracted Consultant

